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OIAD-3001 

13 July 2023 

Tēnā koe 

Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation, 
received on 5 May 2023 in which you asked for: 

“Please provide copies of any briefing papers, aides memoire, advice, memoranda or 
other documents which DOC has provided to Minister(s) or Cabinet since 1 January 
2022 in connection with the Milford Opportunities Project, including in connection with 
the meeting with Dr Keith Turner on or around 7 March 2023 (23-M-9).” 

On 24 May 2023, we extended the timeframe to respond to your request to 3 July 2023 due 
to the consultation required.  Under section 15(1)(a) of the Official Information Act, I provided 
you with my decision about this request on 3 July 2023, and advised that you would be 
provided with the material by 13 July 2023.  

The full list of documents that are in scope of your request are listed in Appendix A, which 
follows this letter and are contained in the attached PDF file. 

Two briefings (items 23 and 24) have been withheld in full under section 9(2)(f)(iv) of the 
Official Information Act as they are under active consideration due to the recruitment process 
for the Board Chair being currently active. There are also a number of briefings that are 
already publicly available and are therefore not included and are refused under section 18(d) 
of the Official Information Act. Where this is the case, the website link to these briefings is 
noted in the table. 

I have decided to release the relevant parts of the remaining documents subject to 
information being withheld under one or more of the following sections of the Official 
Information Act: 

• personal information, including contact details of officials, under section 9(2)(a) – to
protect the privacy of natural persons, including deceased people,

• commercially sensitive information, under section 9(2)(b)(ii) – to protect the
commercial position of the person who supplied the information, or who is the subject
of the information,

• information subject to an obligation of confidence, under section 9(2)(ba)(i) – to
protect the supply of similar information or information from the same source
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• advice still under consideration, section 9(2)(f)(iv) – to maintain the current 
constitutional conventions protecting the confidentiality of advice tendered by 
Ministers and officials, 

• free and frank expression under section 9(2)(g)(i) – to maintain the effective conduct 
of public affairs, 

• advice subject to legal privilege, under section 9(2)(h) - to maintain legal professional 
privilege. 
 

In making my decision, I have considered the public interest considerations in section 9(1) of 
the Official Information Act and determined there are no public interests which outweigh the 
grounds for withholding. 
 
Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) and attached documents 
may be published on the Department’s website. 
 
If you wish to discuss this with the Department, please contact Tim Bamford (  
or tbamford@doc.govt.nz). 
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

  
Tim Bamford 
Chief Advisor 
Department of Conservation 
Te Papa Atawhai 
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